To:

Sanjib Sahota: Competition Manager

Jonathan Moore: Competition Office

Will Westward: Competition Administrator

Gentlemen,

I have been asked by the SWVA committee to forward the attached letter with reference to enforcing competition rules. It is with relates to a team entry [Wiltshire Maverick’s] into last season's junior championships. This is not the first email that you have received on this subject, earlier correspondence between clubs, parents and coaches [Academy of Beach Sports] to VE did not appear to address the issue and hence the subject was raised at a recent SWVA meeting. 

The committee agreed that this was an issue that needed to be raised and hence after speaking to all the coaches involved, I have put together the attached letter. It highlights the various points raised, a possible solution but the underlining point is that VE generally does not currently enforce competition rules very well and this has a trickle down effect to other regional and local events which makes it difficult to maintain event standards and promote fair play.

Regards

Dave Reece

SWVA Chair

ww.swva.org.uk

To Competitions, Volleyball England 

REF: Letter with reference to enforcing competition rules.

National Junior Championships

This letter is with reference to the recent VE National Junior Championships, where a club (Wiltshire Mavericks) and their appointed club coaching team assembled a team of players from several different clubs across the South West region. The SWVA committee does not see this as appropriate and not within the spirit of the event. Coaches and parents from the Academy of Beach Sports (a club drawn in the same group) have also written to the VE organizer highlighting that this super team was taking part to the disadvantage of genuine club teams. Who in the case of the Academy of beach Sports, were making up their team numbers by playing players from lower age groups, but it appears no action has been taken to date.

With respect to the club involved, their committee has obviously approved the actions of the club coaching team. This also brings up the subject of VE Public Liability insurance cover, without going into too many details, my understanding is that if the players cannot meet club membership requirements (regular training), then the coaches and the club committee are exposed to any resulting claims (unless they have arranged their own non VE insurance).

If this team had been assembled from clubs in the same geographical area (e.g. same town) then we would not necessarily have an issue, players would be able to attend regular team and club sessions and hence comply with the competition rules, at the moment, this and other assembled teams around the country clearly do not. 

Action, first (the SWVA) can put our own house in order, we currently do not have junior player registration, we will be introducing this for 2013/14 to help address our concerns and issues raised. 

We are not against combining clubs or teams for events, as long as it is done appropriately, one option would be to officially allow combined teams into the event but within their own category. This would also increase team reliability with respect to teams with smaller squads pulling out of events due to lack of numbers. 

With respect to this, I have no record of Wiltshire Mavericks pulling out of any event at the last minute during the last five years, however the Academy of Beach Sports have pulled out of two major SW events at the last minute in recent years (due to a lack of numbers on both occasions). Thereby creating unnecessary additional work for the organizers, devaluing the event (no time to find a replacement team), exposing themselves to tournament deposits payments or future entries being refused.

Background

I could list various examples where ineligible players have taken part in a variety of VE events over the years, the National League, Regional Championships, IRC & Junior competition etc. 

Competition rules are generally quite clear but it appears to rely on the honesty of the club involved and their appointed team management. If an infrigment is noticed or highlighted, nothing appears to happen. We all like to win or give our teams a good chance of having a competitive match, perhaps it's a natural human survival instinct but rules are quietly ignored to the disadvantage of others, thereby creating an uneven playing field. 

Enforcing or policing team entries costs time and money for the organisers, on the other side of the coin, clubs recently voted against a national members scheme that would have helped. However, VE & the EVA have had plenty of time to introduce a membership scheme in the past.

We have a number of senior coaches who regularly try to adjust the rules to their advantage or just openly ignore them, they have got away with it on so many occasions over the years that some find it strange when we now pick them up on it.

Conclusion

Can VE run two categories within this competition, e.g. One winner for club teams and one winner for regional / combined teams (plenty of matches, twice the PR and sponsorship opportunities)? We already run split, combined events with our own junior program, it works well.

Does VE see these regional junior teams entering falsely as a bone-fide club (currently against the rules) as an issue, previous emails appear to show that VE are not interested?

This is not the first email on this subject that VE has received this season, I have not seen or been copied on a reply, is VE interested in address the issues raised.

Regards

Dave Reece

SWVA Chair

